Edition #30

Benalla P-12 College

Executive Principal - Tony Clark

A Message from our Principal

College Vision

'Benalla P-12 College ensures that every child learns and is prepared for the future through a commitment to excellence in teaching, high expectations and positive relationships in a safe and inclusive

Dear Parents and Carers.

Last Thursday was Remembrance Day, and right across the College we marked this important day with a reading and 1 minute silence. We also took 20 of our student leaders from each campus to take part in the local service at the cenotaph. Our College captains laid a wreath on behalf of the school, and all leaders participated with great respect and pride during the service. After the year we have had, it was very nice to be able to take part in an event like this with our students.

On the weekend I took the opportunity to visit the Benalla Art Gallery. Each year there is an exhibition of student artwork from VCE students in the local area. This exhibition is currently open and showcases some wonderful artwork, including several outstanding pieces from our Year 12 Studio Arts class. If you have the chance, I would highly recommend a visit to see the student work.

Each year College Council purchases a piece from one of our VCE students to display at school. One of the students, whose work is currently at the gallery, will have their work acquired after council members vote on their favourite piece. After seeing the final pieces on the weekend, I have a feeling it will be a difficult decision this year.

Thankyou to those parents and carers who came along to our transition tours last week. It was great to see so many people attend to find out about the College and to see and hear about our excellent facilities and programs. If you weren't able to make it, please feel free to contact the campus you would like to find out about. We are more than happy to provide information over the phone and can organise a visit if requested.

Have a wonderful week.

Tony Clark Executive Principal.

PREP TO YEAR 12 **ENROL NOW!**

Benalla P-12 College is a multi-campus school providing education to students from Prep to Year 12. Our vision is to ensure that every child learns and is prepared for the future through a commitment to excellence in teaching, high expectations and positive relationships in a safe and inclusive environment. We aim to develop in our students a love of learning and instil the core values of Respect, Responsibility, Integrity and High Expectations. We are currently taking enrolments for 2022. Call us on 035761 2777 to discuss what opportunities we can offer your child.







SCHOOL UNIFORM **DATES-FAITHFULL ST CAMPUS**

Thursday November 25

3.00pm-5.00pm

Orders can also be placed over the phone and delivered to your campus.

Call Judds Yarrawonga on

5744 1269 for any further details



Our College **Values**

Respect

Responsibility

High Expectations

Integrity



Term 4 dates, Monday 4th October-Friday 17th December

Student leadership Groups and College captains represented the college at the Benalla Remembrance Day Service





ISSUE 8 IS

ONLINE NOW!

ORDERS CLOSE 9.00AM
3 December

Orders can only be paid for online through Scholastic Book Club Loop Orders using your credit card. Three easy steps can be found on the back page of the catalogue or follow the below link take you to the registration page:

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/ Parent/Register.aspx?ReturnUrl=

Thanks for supporting our school!

For more information contact Scholastic Book Club 1800 021 233





Every Child Deserves a Good Book



Instagram Term 4 dates, Monday 4th October-Friday 17th December

Avon Street Campus News

Remembrance Day - Avon Street

Last Wednesday Avon Street students commemorated Remembrance Day. Current student Leaders went down to the local war memorial with Mr Clark and other student leaders to represent Avon street. These students were Zach Collins, Aeryn McGinn, Liam Carroll, Lochlan Stewart, Georgia Trethowen and Tyler Fear.

With our current leaders out of the school our past leaders from Term 1 and 2 stepped up to run our ceremony at school. Cash Nolen, Katie Borradale, Tyson Williams, Charlie Bowen, Sebastian Florens and Amelia Lowen used the loud speaker to read out to all students about Remembrance Day and instruct our minute silence.

Well done to all students involved.





Students of the Week



GOLDEN SHOVEL AWARD WINNERS



Golden Shovel award winners this week were Bau Maude and Jolene Purcell.

Pictured left are our Avon Students of the Week: Abhi, Gawin, Beau, Tyler, Harrison, Sara and Charli

Attendance Awards 100%

Huge Congratulations to Mrs McNaughton and Mrs Bennett's class who were this weeks attendance champions with 100% class attendance!!

Waller Street Campus News

Grade 1/2

In numeracy we are learning about place value. The students have been having a fantastic time playing a range of activities that are increasing their understanding of 2 and 3 digit numbers. In literacy we are working on procedural writing. Following the instructions on Making a Paper Airplane was heaps of fun! Throwing the paper airplanes at the teacher who wanted to get an awesome photo was the best bit though!





IN THE PORT OF THE

Kindness award

Elijah Young



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK



Students of the week

Zahara Peach
DJ Sarre
Scarlett Parker
Hayden Mansfield
Alexis Allen

Eli Fitzgerald





Avon & Waller P-2 Swimming Program

Well done to all our Prep to Year 2 students on completing 7 days of swimming! Students practised floating, safe entry and improving their stroke technique. On the water safety day they all went in the water fully clothed and learned about how to be safe in and near water. They used life jackets and practised how to safely assist someone in trouble in the water and also how to get themselves out of the water while fully dressed.

Please consider continuing your child's swimming education by enrolling in swimming lessons at the YMCA. Vanessa Neilson





Students of the week

Charli Levy, Mekayla Halligan, Emily Mackay, Jessie Shaw, Ayden Barnard & Blake Stanley

Attendance Award Winners

Alex Maher, Hayley Warnock, Kiah Lagerwey, Deakin Hoare, Andrew Noyes, Elizabeth McNair





Year 7- Cooper Binion



Faithfull St SWPBS Awards
Term 4, Week 4



Year 11- Lillian Armstrong



Year 8- James Berry



Year 9- Sunny Freeman



Year 10– DJ Whitelaw-Orton

Year 12 Studio Arts

Year 12 Studio Arts Students have their work on exhibition at the Benalla Art Gallery as a part of Showcase 2021. This exhibition celebrates the abilities and diverse concerns of our region's final year students from North East Victoria. With a dynamic approach to presentation, this exhibition includes student preparatory support material, such as folios and notebooks. The exhibition provides students from the following schools the opportunity for artistic recognition in a public art space:

- Benalla P-12 College
- FCJ College, Benalla
- Galen College, Wangaratta
- Mansfield Steiner School
- Sacred Heart College, Yarrawonga
- Wangaratta High School

Representative of a range of media and topics, this annual exhibition recognises the creativity and diverse talents of young and emerging artists within our community.

The exhibition is on until Sunday 28th November.

Gallery open times are Wednesday - Monday, 10am - 5pm. (Closed Tuesdays)



Artwork by Caitlin Chibnall

Untitled
Oil on Linen Canvas
600mm x 900mm



Come and join our family friendly club!

Car pooling can be arranged to training or game day

Under 15s (11-15 under 16 as at 31/12/22) Under 17s (under 18 as at 31/12/22)

Please contact Junior Netball Coordinator Jo Gall on 0428641336 or Kate Nolan 0438621880 for further information

Racquet Club Tennis Coaching

There is a range of coaching programs offered at Euroa Lawn and Benalla Lawn Tennis Clubs in Term 4 (Group sizes dependent on COVID restrictions)

- Kinder group sessions (3+)
- · Primary and secondary school group lessons
- Squad sessions
- Private lessons
- Cardio Tennis

Tennis Australia accredited coach Kyle Andrews For more information www.racquetclubtenniscoaching.com



Term 4 enrolments

Racquet Club

DEVELOPING CAREERS SAVING LIVES







BECOME AN AUSTSWIM TEACHER OF SWIMMING AND WATER SAFETY

AUSTSWIM Teachers are in high demand. Develop essential knowledge, skill and understanding to teach vital swimming and water safety education.

Benalla Aquatic Centre VENUE:

DATE & TIME: Saturday 20th & Sunday 21st November 2021 9.00am - 5.00pm

COST: \$395

For more information please contact: AUSTSWIM Victoria & Tasmania PHONE 1300 885 666





ENROL TODAY AT AUSTSWIM.COM.AU







BENALLA JFC U12'S FOOTBALL

WHEN - Friday November 19th

TIME - 5:00pm to 6:30pm

WHAT - Football Clinic & AFL9's Games

WHO - All eligible U12's players for 2022 (Born 2010 & 2011

New & Returning Players)

VENUE - Arundel Street Ovals , Benalla

A BBQ will be provided for those in attendance on the evening!

To assist with Covid19 regulations and planning, participants are asked to register via the following link, or simply scan the QR code through your phone camera to access the form.

https://forms.office.com/r/fpme24KknE



